
 

 

CITY COUNCIL AGENDA ITEM & 
RECOMMENDATION SUMMARY 

 

 

MEETING DATE: July 8, 2024 

PRESENTED BY: Susana De Luna, Planning Director 

AGENDA ITEM: TABLED 06/24/2024 - Discussion and Action to Recommend to the City Council 
the closure required by Union Pacific Railroad for Leonor Street being 
approximately 0.09 of a mile East of the intersection of Schuerbach and W. 
Business Hwy 83 - De Luna 

  
 

NATURE OF REQUEST: 

On February 29, 2024 staff received a request by Melden & Hunt on behalf of the Killam Development 
for a proposed railroad crossing and (3) road closures for El Milagro Subdivision.  Union Pacific Railroad 
Company requires that for every new railroad crossing there is at least 2 road closures.  The request 
before the Board is to consider the closure of the 2800 Block of Leonor Street.   

On June 24, 2024 the Planning and Zoning Commission held a Public Hearing to consider this request. 
This would be the 3rd road crossing closure. There was public opposition during the P&Z Meeting.  The 
board unanimously recommended approval.  

 

 

BUGETED: Yes / No / N/A FUND:  ACCT. #:  

BUDGET: $ EST. COST: $ CURRENT BUDGET BALANCE: $ 
   

BID AMOUNT:   $ 

   
STAFF RECOMMENDATION: Approval 

 

Departmental Approval: N/A 

Advisory Board Recommendation: P&Z Approval 

City Manager’s Recommendation: Approval MRP 

 

RECORD OF VOTE:  APPROVED:  __________ 

    DISAPPROVED:  __________ 

    TABLED:   __________ 

________ AYES  

________ NAYS 

________ DISSENTING___________________________________________________ 


